Safety Committee  
May 9, 2024
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Holly Dames, Planning
Dan Gregg, B&G

Joshua Tustin, JPO
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Ed Schell, Sheriff’s Department
Paul Krajacic, WCCF

Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Scott Berry, BHDS 
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds

Mike Jurick, Public Safety 

Guests Present
Mark Campbell – Broker 
Justin Welsh – Buildings & Grounds 
Regina Osko – Human Resources

Crystal Carpenter – Buildings & Grounds

Absent
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office

Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT
Meeting started at: 10:00 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of April Minutes: Paul K. made a motion to approve minutes and Holly D. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· Fire extinguisher training and CPR certification has been completed for Adult Probation and Juvenile Probation.  
· Dan Harvey is currently working on plans to implement fire drills in all County buildings. 
· A meeting will be held with all Floor Coordinators on June 11th.
· The first fire drill will be held on June 13th before the Safety Committee meeting. 
· The committee discussed including the Valor clinic in the planning discussions since they occupy the entire second floor of the Crossroads Building. 
Safety Suggestions

· No new suggestions.
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from April were discussed. 
· Regarding the employee who was wheeling the steno machine at the Courthouse – the committee recommends employees use the elevator when transporting the steno machine.
· Regarding the employee of the Courthouse who strained his back while lifting a chair – the committee recommends clerical staff also undergo lifting training.
· Regarding the caseworker who strained her back while conducting a home visit – it was determined that this injury was caused by the employee not recognizing her own physical limitations.
· Regarding the employee who fell at the Courthouse – Buildings & Grounds confirmed that there is a railing that the employee should have been using.
· Regarding the caseworker who was bitten by a dog at a home visit – it was confirmed that there will be a notation in the file for that home so that the next caseworker will be aware of the animal.  
New Business

· Sonja DeGarmo is no longer a member of the committee.
· Sara Huggins is leaving employment with the County. The committee voted to elect Holly Dames as the new Secretary and Brandon Halt to be the new Vice Chairman:

· Motion: Carrie P.

· Second: Joe Z

· Motion carries unanimously

· The committee voted to induct Stacey Andronas as a new member of the committee:

· Motion: Carrie P.
· Second: Joe Z.

· Motion carries unanimously

· The committee voted to induct Deborah Dellorso as a new member of the committee:

· Motion: Carrie P.

· Second: Joe Z.

· Motion carries unanimously 

· The committee voted to induct Crystal Carpenter as a new member of the committee:

· Motion: Carrie P.

· Second: Paul K.

· Motion carries unanimously 

· The committee voted to induct Regina Osko as a new member of the committee:

· Motion: Holly D.

· Second: Dan G.

· Motion carries unanimously
· Next meeting will take place on June 13th at 10:00 am. 
· Meeting adjourned at 10:18 A.M.
